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HOLY TRINITY ARMENIAN APOSTOliC CHURCH 
OF GREATER BOSTON 

Sunday, February 27, 1966 

REPORT OF THE PARISH COUNCIL FOR 1965 

The year 1965 will be remembered as the year of much accomplish­
ments in our church history. Your Parish Council is happy to have contributed 
to these successes. 

The officers that served you in 1965 were the following: 

President and Pastor: 

Chairman: 

Assistant Chairman: 

Treasurer: 

Assistant Treasurer: 

Secretary: 

Advisors: 

Rev. Father Papken Maksoudian 

JohnS. Davagian 

Michael Gazarian 

Peter Talanian 

Andrew Boyajian 

Peter A. Goolkasian 

Peter Adamian, Aram Hintlian, 
Louis Janigian, Archie Kolligian 
John Sours our ian and 
Charles Zeytoonjian 

Your Parish Council met twice a month throughout the year and 
special meetings were called whenever needed. 

We wish to thank Aram Deranian, who has been attending our 
meetings and offering varied advice and service, along with excellent perform­
ance of his duties of Bookkeeper for the Building Committee. 

Your Parish Council wishes to take this opportunity to thank the 
President of the Council, our Der Hyre, Rev. Father Papken Maksoudian who 
has worked with us and cooperated so well in all our church ventures. 

Your Parish Council conducted a successful picnic in June, 1965, and 
an excellent commemoration of our fourth annual observance of the consecration 
of our magnificent church, at which time printed awards of thanks were presented 
to all past members of the Parish Council, Diocesan Delegates and the Building 
Committee. 
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In 1965, your Parish Council was able to receive a commitment by 
the bank to reduce our mortgage interest to 5-1/2% on December 29, 1965, and 
5-1/4% after June 29, 1966. We have been paying 6% annual interest. 

Your Parish Council wishes to announce that our expenditures for 
1965 were within $400 of our submitted budget. 

We now wish to thank all our subordinate organizations for the untiring 
way they have been working for the good of our church. 

God bless you all. 

Peter A. Goolkasian 
Secretary, Parish Council 


